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REPORT OF THE BUDGET AND AUDIT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE



TO THE CABINET BRIEFING ON 29th MARCH, 2006 


TITLE :
REPORT OF THE BUDGET AND AUDIT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


RECOMMENDATION :


Cabinet is requested to consider the contents of this report and, in particular, the following specific recommendations :-

· the need for a budget for waste recycling to be established at an appropriate level to meet statutory targets, and

· to remind directorates of the need to ensure that capital allocations are fully spent by year-end.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 1st March, 2006. Issues considered were :-

· Homelessness

· Childrens’ Services budget 2005/06

· Environmental Services budget 2005/06

· Office relocations programme

· Treasury Management Strategy 2006/07

· Revenue and capital monitoring 2005/06


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee 1st March, 2006.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK : 
Risk is minimised through the regular monitoring and reporting of revenue and capital expenditure against budget.

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING :
Revenue budget and capital programme.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED :
Not applicable 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED :  John Spink, Head of Finance  Tel : 793 3230  

 E-mail :  john.spink@salford.gov.uk 

	


CONTACT OFFICER :  Peter Kidd
  Tel : 793 3322   E-mails : peter.kidd@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

MATTERS ARISING

Homelessness

The Committee considered a report on the current expenditure on the Homelessness budget. It noted the potentially significant commitment arising from the sale of some private rented houses in Agecroft and endorsed the practice of ring-fencing the current overspending on this budget as a contingency against such occurrences, including the carry forward of any underspend at outturn to continue to provide a contingency against the situation at Agecroft.

The Committee requested a further report on the position within 3 months.

Childrens’ Services budget 2005/06

The Committee considered a verbal report from the Strategic Director of Childrens’ Services on current overspendings on childrens’ outside placements, inclusion, training and development, music and transport services and the actions being taken to minimise them by outturn and fund them from elsewhere within the budget.

The Committee requested a written report for information on the outside placements and transport budgets to their next meeting and wished to consider in detail the Childrens’ Service budget for 2006/07 in June.

Environmental Services budget 2005/06

The Committee considered a report on the current overspending by the directorate and the steps being taken to keep expenditure within budget at outturn.

The Committee was concerned that waste recycling was expanding, but costly and requested Cabinet to consider the need for a budget to be established at an appropriate level to meet statutory targets. 

Office relocations programme

The Committee considered and noted a report on the current office relocations programme.

Treasury Management Strategy 2006/07

The Committee considered and endorsed the proposals in a report on the proposed strategy for 2006/07.

The Committee requested a report to a future meeting on the implications of the housing stock options appraisal for treasury management and any consequent impact upon the revenue budget.

2005/06 Revenue Monitoring

The Committee noted that most services were continuing to spend within budget, with the exception of emerging overspends on children’s outside placements and transport, but that the forecast overall underspend at outturn of £2.4m continues to remain good.

2005/06 Capital Monitoring

The Committee noted that the capital programme and resource continue to be broadly in balance, assuming planning levels on Housing private and public sector programmes can be managed but, in view of the fact that £38m of a programme of £107m remains to be spent in the last 2 months of the year, requested Cabinet to remind directorates of the need to ensure that allocations are fully spent by year-end. 

RECOMMENDATIONS

Cabinet is requested to consider the contents of this report and, in particular, consider the following specific recommendations :-

· the need for a budget for waste recycling to be established at an appropriate level to meet statutory targets,

· to remind directorates of the need to ensure that capital allocations are fully spent by year-end.

COUNCILLOR DAVID JOLLEY

Chair of Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee
c:\joan\specimen new report format.doc


